WHITMORE PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL



Halford Lane Coventry CV6 2HG

Telephone: 02476335697 Headteacher: Mrs McGibney

Email: <u>admin @whitmorepark.org</u>
Website: <u>http://www.whitmorepark.org/</u>

Twitter: @whitmore_park

Thursday 12th January 2022

Year 6 P.E Kit policy reminder

Dear Parents/Carers.

Back in July 2022 we reviewed our PE kit policy and wrote to families around our new policy regarding P.E kit for lessons. This is to ensure it reflects the importance we place on keeping our children fit and supporting their mental health. By wearing the appropriate kit our children will identity with a sense of belonging to our school community and take part in all physical activity safely. This enables us to set good habits and high standards in school. The P.E Team and SLT have noticed most pupils have embraced the new P.E Kit policy, but some pupils are not following the policy on a consistence basis. We are asking parents to please make sure your child is wearing the following PE kit item in line with our policy:

- Plain red t-shirt (non-logo) or red t-shirt with school logo through our current suppliers (SASS previously Andy Blair).
- Plain black jogging bottoms.
- Plain black shorts.
- Plain black socks.
- Pumps for indoor PE and trainers for outdoor PE.
- No jewellery and hair to be tied back.
- Plain red, grey, or black hoodie or red or grey with logo from current supplier (Optional).

All items can be purchased from high street shops or supermarkets, school logo items have been added to the school uniform range offered through SASS and located on Barker Butts Lane, Coundon Or these can be purchased from the school office. Please note that the school have discounted rates for the school logo PE items available to purchase or order from the office.

We appreciate as a school community, that some families may need support with any of the above items, we have partnered with Clothing Coventry where parents/carers can contact Mrs Smith to make a referral to Clothing Coventry for P.E kit items on their behalf or they can make the referral themselves via the website https://clothingcoventry.org/referrals/.

Thanks for your cooperation

Mrs McGibney

Head Teacher









